



     Minutes of a Meeting of Warcop Parish Council
Held on Wednesday 13th February 2019
In Warcop Village Hall

At 7.30 pm
PRESENT:
Councillors Mr D Keetley (Chairman)   Harrison, Wass, Heron, Fell & Allen.
ALSO PRESENT:   Clerk + 3 members of public & District Councillor Patterson
	01/0219
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Councillor Deighton
	ACTION

	02/0219
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
None
	

	03/0219
	MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
The minutes held on Thursday 22nd November 2018 were confirmed as a true record and signed by the Chairman.  Councillor Fell proposed these as correct and Councillor Wass seconded them.
	

	04/0219
	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE LAST MEETING

The clerk has e-mailed the Environment Agency regarding the flooding near the church but has had no response back as yet.
Councillor Harrison will have a look at the overhanging trees in the cemetery and make any suggestions etc. at the next meeting.

The noticeboard for Bleatarn has been delivered.

Need to chase the purchase of another defib for village with heart start – the clerk will look into this.

A resident had to ring an ambulance at the weekend and they were unable to give out the code to open the Defib cabinet.  Not sure how or why this happened as all of the defibs have been registered.  The clerk will look into this and report back at the next meeting.
	HS – Chase this up
HS
HS

	05/0219
	PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
2 representatives from the Pendragon Stages Rally which is planned for Sunday 25th August 2019 came to the meeting to discuss their plans.  They are asking for the parish council’s approval to apply to close the A66 to Hilton village public road from 7am to 6pm for the rally.  This road would then be used as part of the rally stage.  Diversion would be put in place.  Any notices, adverts, barriers, signage would be paid for by the Pendragon Rally club.  
After a discussion 5 out of 6 councillors present agreed with this with some conditions attached.

The parish council asked if a leaflet drop could be done in the area affected so residents are aware of this.

A resident asked if the overhanging trees on the A66 had been cut back yet.  Councillor Wass reported that this work has been done.
	

	06/0219

	APPLICATION FOR DEVELOPMENT
19/0047 2 storey extension – Bleatarn.  No objections
	

	07/0219
	FINANCE

The following payments were approved for payment :
101009     Mr D Sowerby    Church Wall repairs                  £200.00
101010     Mr D Keetley Woodland Burial Area Hedging Plants £137.99                 

Warcop Village Hall – BACS payment £24.00

Notice Me –  Noticeboard BACS payment £479.99

Marmax –  Planters & Sign BACS payment £1783.20

Marmax – Lectern BACS payment £1208.40

EDC – Footway Lighting BACS payment 669.89

The budget was discussed.
	

	08/0219
	COUNCILLOR REPORTS & UPDATE
Flood works – This money has now been allocated and Mrs Fell has put in the final report to the grant body with copies of all invoices.
The planters have been delivered and are being stored at Mr Hanna’s in Warcop.  The Chair asked for volunteers to collect and position their village planters a.s.a.p.
Election of Vice – Chairman – Councillor Allen proposed the Councillor Wass take on the role of vice-chairman who accepted and this was seconded by Councillor Heron. 

Chamley Arms - Mr Frankland has sold the pub to Mr Evans who would like to turn this into a bistro pub.  He has previously done this with a pub in Kirkby Stephen and is currently doing very well.  Mr Frankland still owns the house part of the old pub.
	CA,GD, TW


	09/0219
	PARISH ACTION PLAN
On going
	Everyone

	10/0219
	COMMUNITY ISSUES
Thank you to all the councillors who attended the coffee morning which was very well supported.  There were a few comments made by residents, the railway came up for discussion as to what they do and why there is some much scrap.  Councillor Fell reported that 2 gates have been put up by the railway which is obstructing a public bridleway.  
A resident was asking if any work was proposed for the cemetery.  This has been brought up at previous meetings and will be looked at in the spring.

Sandford residents were asking about their ride on lawnmower which does not get used as Mr Harbage likes to use his own.  Look into bringing this over to Warcop so there are 2 in use rather than it just sitting redundant in a shed.  Some residents were also asking about re-instating the pond area.  This has been looked into and unfortunately the parish council do not have the funds to be able to do this.  If any residents would like to take on this project and apply for funding etc. the parish council will support any applications.
	

	11/0219
	SCHEDULE OF CORRESPONDENCE NOTICES & PUBLICATIONS
none
	

	12/0219
	COUNCILLOR MATTERS
Please could the clerk invite the new commander who is on the MASCG committee for Appleby Fair.
	HS


	13/0219
	ITEMS FOR FUTURE AGENDA
	

	13/1118
	DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

Thursday 28th March 2019 at 7.30pm
Meeting closed at 9.25pm
Chairman …………………………………

Date ……………………………………….
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